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13145 S. Blackbob Road ● Olathe, KS 66062 ● 913-780-6023 ● www.bslcks.org 

Connecting people to Jesus as we gather, grow, and go. 
 

 

 

 

VOTER’S MEETING 

The quarterly voter’s meeting will be held on April 18, at 12:30pm. Primary order of business is the election 

of officers and board members. 

 

THANK YOU to all the volunteers who showed up for our 1st workday of 2021. Many hands made light 

work. You are all awesome!   Pam Wellons, trustees. 

 

HOLY WEEK SCHEDULE 
 

Sunday is Passion Sunday (Palm Sunday) (March 28) and the week begins on a high note as Jesus 

enters triumphantly into Jerusalem amid shouts of “Hosanna!” I encourage you to return to in-person 

worship. However, if you are still viewing at home, the service will be streamed at the Beautiful Savior 

YouTube channel at 8am. 

 

Seder Meal (March 29)—Experience the meal Jesus ate with His disciples the night He was betrayed and 
learn how Jesus takes the Passover meal and does something new by institution the Lord's Supper for 
us and our forgiveness. Email me now with your reservation as food must be prepared in advance. 
 

Thursday is Holy Thursday (Maundy Thursday) (April 1). This service will encompass all the events of 
the night that Jesus instituted the Lord’s Supper and was betrayed. Services will be at 5pm and 
7pm. (Service streamed at 7pm) 
 

Friday is Good Friday (April 2) and again through Scripture and song, we follow the events of that day 
we call “Good” when our Savior took our sins to the cross and suffered and died in our place. Services 
will be at 5pm and 7pm. (Service streamed at 7pm) 

Holy Saturday and the Easter Vigil Service (April 3)—This service is the culmination of what is called the 
Triduum, a 3 part service incorporating Holy Thursday, Good Friday, and the Easter Vigil. Truly a unique and 
meaningful worship experience! Service time is at 6:30pm (Service will be streamed) 

Sunday is the Resurrection of the Lord (Easter) (April 4)—the high festival of the Church Year. Alleluia! 
Christ is risen! He is risen indeed! Alleluia! Throughout this season of Lent, we have heard a drumbeat call from 
God to RETURN TO HIM, and on this day we rejoice that this call was issued so that we might have life in 
abundance through the One who lived, died, and rose again to secure our salvation. We are invited through the 
proclaimed Word to “Come and See!” and to celebrate the victory won for us. Return to BSLC for this incredible 
celebration! Sunrise service at 6:30am and traditional services at 8:00am, 9:30am, and 11:00am. (Service 
streamed at 8am) 
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PARISH ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 

SPRING INTO SERVING -- WITH OUR THANKS For 

those currently serving on council and boards, thank 

you! For those returning to serve on council and 

boards, thank you! For those who have come forward 

to fill council and board positions, thank you! Some 

positions are still open: specifically, Trustee Board 

members, one Fellowship Board member, and a 

College Youth Board member. We, as a congregation, 

are praying that willing workers come forward or 

respond to an “ask”. Without those positions filled, we 

are restricted in our efficiency, productivity, and 

outreach. Will you help us Connect People to Jesus as 

we Gather, Grow and Go? For more information or to 

express an interest in serving, please contact one of 

the Nominating Committee members: Ron Aerni, Eden 

Keefe, Jeff McDonald, or Kerri Schlef or speak with 

George Ledgerwood, Pastor Ada, or Pastor 

Schultz.  Thank you! 
 

EASTER LILIES  If you would like to sign-up for 

Easter Lilies to beautify our sanctuary for our Easter 

services, please sign-up on the list posted on the 

table by the altar guild room. You can also email or 

call the church office.  

 

RETURN TO THE LORD:  

LENT/EASTER WORSHIP SERIES 

Each sermon in this series focuses on a particular 

event in the Passion, with a special focus on the 

people involved in the event. Studying the events 

and people helps to connect the hearers with their 

own sinful nature, to emphasize how we have 

turned away from the Lord, and to reinforce and 

rejoice in God’s call for us to return to Him with all 

our heart.   

THIS WEEK IN SUNDAY SCHOOL “The King of Glory” 

is the title for this week’s lesson. King David prays, 

thanking God for His blessings and seeking His 

guidance. As David worships and acknowledges the 

true God, he asks God’s blessing on his household and 

nation. David’s psalm praises and glorifies God as It 

looks ahead to the coming of the glorious Savior and 

King. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

WORSHIP RESOURCES 

Lectionary Images for March 28 
https://www.bslcks.org/wp-

content/uploads/2021/03/2021-03-28_Lectionary-

Images.pdf 

 

Children’s Worship Notes March 28 

https://www.bslcks.org/wp-
content/uploads/2021/03/2021-03-28_Children-Worship-
Notes.pdf 
 

YOUTH OPPORTUNITY 

I have an opportunity for one or two youth to earn 

some money this year performing the lawn care duties 

at two properties, (mow, trim, and pick up trash) once 

per week during the growing season, about 30 weeks 

long. You can choose the time and day of the week. 

You need to supply your own mower, gas, trimmer, etc. 

If you know anyone who is interested, please have 

them contact me at kludwig@midamconi.com or 913-

558-0292 

 

BUILDING USE POLICY 

This winter BSLC Council created a committee for the 

exploration of a formal building usage policy.  At this 

time the committee has reviewed other LCMS Church’s 

policies and has prepared a first draft of the policy and 

reservation process.  
 

Reservation of BSLC Facilities: 

Online form for use of BSLC facilities including the 

fellowship hall have been drafted.  Once finalized, this 

form will be available via the church’s website.   
 

Depending on the reservation, (wedding reception, 

basketball practice etc.) there may be a cleaning fee 

for the use of the facility.  The cleaning fee is only to 

cover cleaning costs and is not intended as a revenue 

opportunity for BSLC.   
 

The committee’s deadline for completing the 

reservation process is August 2021. 
 

If you have any questions or suggestions please 

contact Todd McMullen at 

ctmcmullen5150@gmail.com.   

 

WOMEN’S MINISTRIES 

 

SPRING ZONE RALLY Beautiful Savior and Christ Our 

Savior, Louisburg, will be co-hosting the LWML 

https://www.bslcks.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/03/2021-03-28_Lectionary-Images.pdf
https://www.bslcks.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/03/2021-03-28_Lectionary-Images.pdf
https://www.bslcks.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/03/2021-03-28_Lectionary-Images.pdf
https://www.bslcks.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/03/2021-03-28_Children-Worship-Notes.pdf
https://www.bslcks.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/03/2021-03-28_Children-Worship-Notes.pdf
https://www.bslcks.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/03/2021-03-28_Children-Worship-Notes.pdf
mailto:kludwig@midamconi.com
mailto:ctmcmullen5150@gmail.com
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(Lutheran Women in Mission) Spring Zone Rally here 

on Saturday, April 10. The cost is $3. Registration and 

individually portioned refreshments and cold drinks 

will be available beginning at 8:30 a.m. The first part of 

the morning will be some singing, information sharing, 

and business, ending with the installation of officers. 

After a short break, we will welcome guest speaker, 

Carol von Soosten, the LWML Gifts of Love Ministry 

Planned Giving Counselor. She will share how we can 

share our faith, bless our family, and impact ministry 

through estate planning. The event ends at Noon. An 

ingathering of "kids" bandaids for Noah's Bandage 

Project and/or 11-12 oz. boxes of cereal and individual 

fruit or applesauce cups for the BackSnack program 

will be received. If you have any questions, feel free to 

contact Christy McCombs or Eden Keefe. 
 

LWML Mite Offerings = Pot of Gold!  

How are monetary donations for missions like a pot of 

gold? They are both of great value! Your LWML 

offerings fund mission grants, grants for church work 

students at Concordia Universities, and the work 

program on the district AND the national level. That's 

why they are "mitey" valuable for sharing the Gospel 

and expanding the work of God's kingdom! 
 

MISSIONS 
 

CEREAL NEEDED Since we had such a great response 

of soup donations, Pioneer Trail has informed us that 

they have enough soup to last the rest of the school 

year!  Not as many students have participated this past 

year since they weren’t regularly attending in person 

and using school bus transportation.  Donations of 

fruit cups have been coming in at a steady rate to 

cover the amount needed. We have been buying extra 

cereal with donations from the Social Missions Gift 

Fund to cover the amount needed each month.  The 

students love to get cereal!  Please consider 

substituting a few extra boxes of cereal since the soup 

is no longer needed for this year. Thank you for your 

generous donations!  
 

HELPING OUR NEIGHBORS It’s always nice to get 

into bed at night under some nice warm blankets 

when that cold wind is blowing or the snow is falling 

outside. We sometimes take for granted that we have 

a nice warm place to call home. The Salvation Army in 

Olathe provides a Lodge for families who also need a 

nice warm, safe place to sleep at night. The Lodge was 

built in 2014 to replace an old motel that had been 

repurposed as the first shelter for homeless families in 

Johnson Co. Each unit has a bedroom with 4 twin bunk 

beds, an area with a sleeper sofa, bathroom and 

kitchen area. The Lodge is in need of new twin and full-

size sheet sets and blankets. Also, they would like to 

have toasters and heavy-duty manual can openers.  

Any questions, contact Charlotte Hundley. 
 

PRESCHOOL NEWS 
 

Preschool is back in session after a busy spring break 

of having new flooring installed.  The preschool staff 

and volunteers came in on Monday to move back into 

the classrooms and reset the equipment.  Thank you 

to BSLC members who helped us pack up and unpack 

in the past two weeks.  We couldn’t have done it 

without you!  We still have a few donated area rugs in 

the main preschool entrance that are ready for pick-

up.  Call Amy Schultz in the preschool office to 

arrange  a time or feel free to pick up your rug on 

Sunday morning.  We also had a Zoom Parent 

Education Night on Thursday focusing on Conscious 

Discipline.   

 

 

https://noahsbandageproject.com/
https://noahsbandageproject.com/
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CALENDAR: 

Sunday, March 28 

 8:00am - Worship w/ Comm. & live streamed 

 9:15am – Education Hour live and streamed 

        10:30am – Worship w/ Communion 

        11:45am – Communion Service – front parking lot 

 1:00pm – Music Prep. & recording until 3:00pm 

 3:30pm – Laudate Ringers until 4:15pm 

 4:30pm – Youth Choir until 5:15pm 

 5:30pm – Beata Handbells until 6:15pm 

 6:30pm – Music Recording until 7:30pm 

Monday, March 29 

 8:30am - Preschool 

 9:30am – Organist Practice 

       12:15pm – Preschool 

Tuesday, March 30 

 8:30am - Preschool 

 9:30am – Organist Practice 

       12:15pm – Preschool 

Wednesday, March 31 

 7:00am – Men’s Bible Study 

 8:30am - Preschool 

 9:30am – Organist practice 

        12:15pm – Preschool 

 5:30pm – Chimes until 6:00pm 

 6:00pm – Confirmation 

 7:30pm – Adult Handbells  

Thursday, April 1-HOLY THURSDAY 

 8:30am - Preschool 

 9:30am – Women’s Bible Study (via Zoom) 

        12:15pm – Preschool 

 5:00pm – Holy Thursday Service 

 7:00pm – Holy Thursday Service 

Friday, April 2  GOOD FRIDAY 

No Preschool – Church Office Closed 

 5:00pm –Good Friday Service 

 7:00pm - Good Friday Service 

Saturday, April 3 

 8:30am – Altar Guild Prep until 9:30am 

 6:30pm – Holy Saturday Easter Vigil Service 

Sunday, April 4  EASTER SUNDAY 

 6:30am – Sunrise Service 

 8:00am – Worship w/ Comm. & live streamed 

 9:30am – Worship w/ Comm. & Meier baptism 

        11:00am – Worship w/ Communion 

        11:45am – Communion Service – front parking lot 

 

Birthdays: 

March 28   Chris Martin, Susan Chapa 

March 29   Emily Freese, Kate Stoll 

March 30   Joanne Hanson, Anne Marston, 

    Lynzee Jeter, Aunica McMullen 

April 1    Janette Copeland, Eric Herrs, 

    Troy Schepmann, Zachary Hodge, 

    Kendall Herrs 

April 2     Avery Gripka 

April 3    Hailey Webb, Jenna Webb, 

    Jordan Miller 

 

Anniversaries:  

March 28   Stephen & Carolyn Adkins 

March 31   Bob & Janette Copeland 

 

Our Worship 03-21-21 
 

Attendance 

In person 8:00 120 

In person 10:45   70 

Streamed on-line 107 

Total 246 
 

Offerings                                                         $21,976.60 
 

Sunday School                                                         $105.00 
 

Trusting Hearts                                                        4,985.00 
 

Offerings do not include any Electronic Contributions. 

 

Stewardship Corner 

In 1 Corinthians 4:1-2, the Apostle Paul writes that we 

are “servants of Christ…entrusted with the secret things 

of God.”  How God honors us!  It is not, however, honor 

without responsibility, for he continues, “Now it is 

required that those who have been given a trust must 

prove faithful.”  Scripture is clear about what God’s will 

for us is.  He has given us gifts to be used for building 

up the Church and for reaching out to the lost.  It is 

our task, as His hands, feet, and mouth to be using all 

our gifts in order to share the secret things of God with 

a lost world. 

 

GOOD WORKS ARE DEEDS DONE IN 

SERVICE TO OTHERS PROMPTED BY 

LOVE THROUGH FAITH. 
 

“For we are His’s workmanship, 

created in Christ Jesus for good works, 

which God prepared, that we should 

walk in them” (Ephesians 2:10). 


